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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows -    PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors &  

    Conservatories - 609991 
B B Electrical -       Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or  
    07809 58760 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 
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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 Just occasionally, I am at a loss for words. That expression usu-
ally means that something extraordinary has happened. Well this is 
in fact quite the opposite. I have nothing really to write about on this 
very cold morning in February. 
 Inspiration has  vanished! I had hoped that someone would tell 
us why the Gypsy Race is suddenly gushing along. It would be good 
if one of the younger residents could tell us about half term adven-
tures…..or are those just on a screen! 
Gosh, doesn’t this editorial sound depressing! For those who are new 
to the village, I don’t usually write in such a manner, but I just want 
someone TO WRITE SOMETHING OF INTEREST for everyone to 
read. 
 Our grandchildren came to stay at the beginning of half 
term .The older ones were not impressed that the pub was closed, 
meaning that they couldn’t satiate  their never ending  gluttony, with a 
Bosville Burger. When the 3 year old came to stay, he was very dis-
gruntle at the lack of cows in the field. We went on a walk to look for 
tractors and popped into the village hall. The toddler group was in 
there but just about to put all the toys and equipment away...so gran 
failed again. It was however pleasing to see so many toddlers at this 
thriving Toddler Group. If you read on you will see that there are 
many articles submitted by people who are involved in a myriad of 
activities in our village…..not so uninteresting after all and in the bet-
ter weather we can look forward to the Bosville extending the open-
ing hours and the camp shop opening from March 1st.  
 Did I say welcome to any newcomers….. to our lovely engaging 
and vibrant village.   Sue Tompkin 
 

The Mystery of the Brown Woods 
Just as I was bemoaning the fact that I had nothing interesting to 
write, a member of the indoor bowls team presented a mystery. 
When they unrolled the mat at their last session, 2 brown woods 
were rolled up inside. Someone had been having a crafty prac-
tice….but who? None of the team had been there. It couldn’t have 
been the toddler group, as the woods are heavy. The yoga group 
meet on Wednesdays, but they are far too engaged in warrior posing, 
saluting the sun, downward dog, or as in my case “downward frog!” 
This is indeed a  Village Hall Mystery.  Sue 
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Puzzle Solutions   

 
  Famous/Infamous Ians  

1 Ian Poulter  
2 Ian Holm  
3 Ian Thorpe  
4 Ian Huntley  
5 Ian McKellen  
6 Ian Duncan Smith  
7 Ian Rush  
8 Ian Fleming  
9 Ian Botham  
10 Ian Lavender  
11 Ian Paisley  
12 Ian Hislop  
13 Ian Brady  
14 Ian McCaskill  
15 Ian Callaghan  
16 Ian Wright  
17 Ian Rankin  
18 Ian McShane  
19 Ian Beale  
20 Ian Watkins   
 
  SPRINGTIME TRUE or FALSE 
 
  They are all true except No. 2 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Word Wheel 

 

GERANIUM 

For Younger Readers 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the April Newsletter is 25th March. Any received after this 
time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropriate. 
The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, 
which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 

Church services and events for March 
  6th      9.30am  Holy Communion for Mothering Sunday 
13th      9.30am Morning Prayer 
16th   12 noon Wednesday: Final Lent Lunch in Rudston   
  Village Hall 
20th    10.00am Palm Sunday: United Parishes Holy 
     Communion at Burton Fleming 
23rd    10,30am Wednesday of Holy Week: Holy Communion 
24th   7.00pm Kilham: Maundy Thursday Holy Communion 
25th    2.00pm Good Friday: Meditation on the Cross 
26th    8.00pm Easter Eve: Service of Light 
27th    9.30am Easter Day: Holy Communion 
 
There is also a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday 
Morning at 10.30am (including Wednesday of Holy Week) fol-
lowed by coffee. 
 

Dear Friends 
 

 This year Easter comes early and so in March we have Ho-
ly Week; the most important 
week in the Christian year. 
At one end of Holy Week 
we have Palm Sunday and 
the hollow welcome of Je-
sus, on a donkey, into Jeru-
salem (there will be a real 
donkey at the service at 
Burton Fleming!). We travel 
through to Maundy Thurs-
day remembering the last 
supper including Jesus' washing of the disciples feet and com-
mand to us to be the servants of one-another.   
Continued on page 4 
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Dog Poo - Bin that Bag 

 Most of us are responsible dog owners and clear up any 
mess our dogs make in a public place, footpaths, grass   verg-
es, parks etc.  Unfortunately there are one or two who don't and 
that gives all dog owners a bad name.  There is now legislation 
in place for the Parish Council, or any member of the public, to 
be able to take action against anyone whose dog is seen to 
make a mess in a public place and the owner does not clear it 
up.  A report is sent to Beverley and an instant fine of £75 is is-
sued.  If this is not paid a £1000 fine can be expected following 
a hearing at the Magistrates court.   
 This legislation extends to people who allow their  dog 
to roam free.   
 Please ensure that you have enough poo bags with you 
and bin the bag.  Don't leave it in a hedge or on the roadside, 
take it home with you and bin it.  Please help us to keep the vil-
lage a safer place.  Dog mess looks disgusting, can cause blind-
ness in children and is not a pleasant sight for visitors to Rud-
ston.  Chris Shanks 420993 

from page 3 

 Then on Good Friday we meditate on the cross and the 
pains Jesus bore there. On Holy Saturday a new fire (literally in 
the church porch!) bears into the darkness of death and the East-
er Candle is lit. Finally at the end of Holy week, on Easter Day, 
we celebrate Jesus' glorious resurrection and presence with us 
now. All this is a great reminder that whatever the situation God is 
at work and has the power to bring light into even the darkest 
places. Our faith and the structure of our seasonal church ser-
vices help to bring this truth alive for us.  

So may the joy of the resurrected Jesus be us with this Easter 
and always. 

Every blessing, Glyn 
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     J      V      P         
B      O      C     Q      
S      D     X     F     

L          Y           H        
K          W  
    T      Z 

Answers page  19 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find  a spring       

flower 

Word Wheel 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

SPRINGTIME TRUE or FALSE 
 

1. On the first day of spring, the hours of daylight and of darkness 
are equal. 
2. During the vernal equinox, around March 21st, an egg will stand 
on its small end. 
3. The ancient Greeks celebrated Mother's Day in spring. 
4. Baby birds must learn how to sing. 
5. Spring Fever is a real physical condition. 
6. An emerald represents spring.  
7. William Wordsworth wrote a famous poem about daffodils.  
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Name the Famous/Infamous Ians 

Answers page 19 
5 

News from Thorpe Hall 
 
 I would like to congratulate all the team at Thorpe as we 
have been selected as finalists for the 'Remarkable East York-
shire Tourism Awards' for the Caravan Site. Given the size of 
entries for this category and competition across the county this 
is great achievement. Final Results are to be made at the 
award ceremony at the Spa on the evening of the 17th 
March...! I will keep you posted... 
With best wishes, 
Somerled.  

RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL COFFEE SHOP 
 

 We are urgently in need of more helpers at the coffee shop, 
this is due to people leaving the village and ill health. The coffee 
shop is every Thursday morning from 10am to 12noon. We have a 
rota which means we take a turn every five to six weeks depending 
on the number of helpers. 
 The Coffee Shop is a great asset to the village where people 
can meet in a very friendly atmosphere whilst enjoying a coffee/tea 
and light refreshments, it also is a very valuable source of income 
for the maintenance of the hall. 
If you would like to help we would be very pleased to welcome you 
we, work in pairs so there will always be someone on duty at the 
same time as you. 

 If you are interested in helping please contact  
 Shirley phone 01262 420225. 

 I would just like to say a big thank you to 
everyone who has helped me get ready for my 
move, especially Nick who came to my rescue 
by sending emails for me; Michael (everyone 
needs a Michael!!!) Chris and Christina, John, 

Derek and Kathy and last but certainly not least my very dear friend, 
whom I love dearly (“Mrs Bubble Wrap herself”)  Margaret.  Also, for 
all the good wishes I have had from everyone. 
 I am so sorry, in a way, to be going, but I shall take away with 
me so many fond memories. Thank You        Jenny Herring 
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 On 2nd February , the WI meeting was 
attended by 21 members, at Rudston Village 
Hall. Melissa Raven welcomed everyone and 
introduced the speaker, John Walker, who 
gave us a talk with the theme of ‘A Golden 
Wedding’ 
 This very interesting talk was themed on 
the Bridlington Old town in the 1800’s and he showed us some 
wonderful slides from that era. 
 Our competition was themed on something gold or golden 
and was judged by John. First prize was won by June Sellers, 2nd 
Hazel Conner and 3rd Barbara Moorfoot, the raffle was won by 
Edna Robson.  Congratulations to you all. 
 At the meeting we discussed items from the WI newsletter. 
Our next luncheon club will be at the Manor Court Hotel on 16th 
February. 
 If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along as 
a visitor you would be made welcome.  
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 1st March at 7pm. 
For further details, please contact Sue Dawson on 01262 606153 

POND PLANTS 
Does anyone have a pond that is overstocked 
with plants? Are you doing a spring clean? 
We are looking for oxygenators and shallow wa-
ter plants in particular but any others if you have 
them.  Happy to buy! Thanks 

Chris--White Cottage  01262 420993 07943517287 

              North Wold Lions 

 

 
 

EASTER BINGO  at Ferns Farm Hotel ,  
Carnaby  Thursday 24th March. 

 Eyes down at 7.30 p.m. 
This is always very popular so get there 

early for a good seat. 
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 Answer in room 101  
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WORDSEARCH  

H O C B L J U B S T Q R V D W C 
T A B L E T E N N I S N A V R R 
G B O P X L L A B E S A B O E I 
I C H O U M D T S K Y U W L S C 
E L I T O O F O C N G N I L T K 
J P G B L E V M I W G S T E Q E 
X C H P L H E D T R C E V Y L T 
Y H J N A S Y J E E K F K B P N 
E O U H B L W E L S B H I A L O 
K K M V T X N R H T Q N V L A L 
C E P X O B S B T L C U D L U H 
O M Y O O Q O R A I H G A X F T 
H O N W F D T X S N L P K S D A 
E F L T L L A K I G V I J L H I 
C S T R C Y O X D N P R S A X R 
I G H I R H T A R O G L E D S T 

 Missing Word for February …..MANICURIST 

CRICKET 
FOOTBALL 
VOLLEYBALL 
TABLE TENNIS 
ICE HOCKEY 
CROWN GREEN BOWLS 
ATHLETICS 

HIGH JUMP 
BOXING 
WRESTLING 
BASEBALL 
SQUASH 
T _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
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Marie Curie’s Great Daffodil Appeal has been raisin g aware-
ness and funds since 1986.  
Last year, the appeal raised £7.5 million, funding almost 400,000 
hours of nursing care. That was a great result but sadly, one in four 
people in the UK still don't get the care and support they need at the 
end of their life. 
Every March, millions of people across the UK show their support 
for our work, simply by giving a donation to wear a daffodil pin. 
Without this generosity, thousands of families across the UK would-
n’t be able to make the most of the precious time they have left to-
gether. 
 

Volunteer your time 
Why not join us for just two hours to collect donations and give out 
daffodil pins at a supermarket near you? Every £20 pays for an 
hour of nursing care – giving peace of mind to people living with a 
terminal illness and a chance for their family to rest.  
To sign up to become a collector for this year’s appeal and for more 
information on collections near you go to https://
www.mariecurie.org.uk/get-involved/daffodil-appeal. 
 

Hold a Fundraising Event in March 
If collecting isn’t for you or you don’t have the time to spare, why not 
organise an event instead? You could do this in your workplace or 
in your college and school and get everybody you know involved 
this year. 
There are lots of things you could do that are fun and easy to or-
ganise; you could let them eat cake by holding a bake sale, dress 

up, down or daft, get quizzical or hold your very own lip sync battle. 
For more information on how to register to get your pack please vis-
it http://www.mariecurie.org.uk/. 
Continued on page 8 
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From page 7 

What your time means 

Every £20 you raise pays for an hour of care from a Marie 
Curie Nurse. 
£180 pays for one of our nurses to look after someone right through 
the night.  

Whatever you do, however much you raise, you’ll be helping Marie 
Curie Nurses to support families when they need it most. 

For more information about Marie Curie Cancer Care and any other 
enquiries relating to the charity, such as joining your local fundrais-
ing group or organising your own activity please contact 

Natalie Atherley, Marie Curie Community Fundraiser, on 01904  

YORKSHIRE DIALECT EVENING 
WITH ADAM COLLIER 

 
FRIDAY MARCH 11TH 7PM  
RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL 

        £5.00 per person 
 

PIE & PEA SUPPER 
TICKET ONLY  

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM TERESA OR SHIRLEY 
TELE; 01262 420171 (DAY) 421976( EVENING) 

SHIRLEYS TELE; 01262 420225 
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 The Bowls Club 2015 season ended 
with Captain’s Day and the club competi-
tions and the following are the results of 
the various competitions: 
 
THE ALGAR CUP (open singles): Winner--- John Daniels 
          Runner up---Philip Crossland. 
THE CORNER CUP (men's singles); Winner---Philip Crossland. 
          Runner up---Norman Smith. 
THE NORMA COLLIS CUP (Ladies’ singles):  
          Winner---Doreen Cocker. 
          Runner up---Jean Corner. 
THE WILSON CUP (pairs); Winners---Philip Crossland 
          & Hazel Conner. 
THE PROCTOR TRIPLES: 
 Winners---John Daniels, Norman Smith, Kathleen Thornton 
 Runners up---Philip Crossland, Jean Corner, Sue Warsop.. 
 
 The trophies were presented at the annual lunch, which was held 
this year at the Ransdale Hotel. We ate an excellent lunch, followed 
by quizzes concocted by Maurice Cocker which everyone enjoyed. 
The A team had a very successful season and ended at the top of 
their league. They will move up a division. The B team will remain 
where they are at present. 
 The indoor session has carried on in the Village Hall and will end 
soon when the club will resume playing outdoors. 
 The 2016 season will be discussed at a meeting in the Village 
Hall on Monday, March 21st at 7pm. Anyone interested in joining the 
club would be very welcome. We are always pleased to welcome new 
members and for more information, please contact me on 01262 
420600 or just come along to the meeting at the Village Hall. 

RUDSTON 

BOWLS 

CLUB 

Grazing Wanted 
Grazing in Rudston for one horse is required 
for 3 days per week. This horse is fine with 
other horses and sheep. 

Please telephone; 
V. Robinson on 01262420684 or  Hannah 

Taylor 07944917231 
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From Page 11 
  At the time of writing it is not confirmed whether Rudston 
is taking part, but if you see folks with gloves and black bags 
that is what it is all about.      
 

 The village Emergency Plan is in the process of being up-
dated.  That is the one that everyone should be aware of, but 
hopes they will never need.  Places in Cumbria for example may 
have had cause to refer to one this winter, but there were catas-
trophes other than floods in mind when these were set up.  Any-
way, it is one of the items on the village website, to which many 
will regularly refer of course (!)    

 Other groups in the village should be aware that the Lissett 
Wind Farm funding scheme is open to new applications to 30th 
April.  The Parish Council looked into the possibility of it helping 
with our Defibrillator   (that hasn't been forgotten), but it appears 
not.  You get offered money from all sorts of places, but have to 
“tick their boxes” before they will give you any!  
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 

 I would like to congratulate the young mums, dads, and 
their babies and toddlers for their involvement in the "little Ras-
cals"group who gather to play , learn and socialise on a Thursday 
morning at Rudston Village Hall. Well done to you all for your par-
ticipation. It is so vital at this early stage for the education and so-
cialisation of young children and also the support and friendship of 
young parents in a similar situation. Long may it continue. It is a 
very important part of the Life of our Village and it is lovely to see 
the energy of the youngsters and their parents. I know you all also 
appreciate the ladies serving refreshments too ! We are very fortu-
nate to have this facility in our village. 

From June Sellers - a grateful grandparent. 
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Bosville Arms  

Come join us on Sunday 28
th

 March 10.30am for 

our very own Bosville Arms Easter egg hunt with 

ac1vi1es including; 

Decora1ng your own egg 

(prizes for best decorated egg) 

Easter egg hunt around the garden 

Refreshments available throughout the  

morning, great fun for kids of all ages. 
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 We had a successful week-end for the 
Snowdrop Walk at Thorpe Hall. Some of our 
visitors have become regulars and others 
visited for the first time. Everyone was full of 
admiration for the wonderful show of Snow-
drops and Aconites in the beautiful and 
peaceful grounds at Thorpe Hall. We are 
very grateful to Somerled , Charlotte , Alexander and William Mac-
donald for all their help and support over the week-end and espe-
cially for the masses of baking which were sold for refreshments. 
Thank you to them and their staff.   
 

 We have had lots of complementary comments about the 
lovely home made cakes and buns sold at reasonable prices in the 
stable refreshment "cafe".We were fortunate to have better weath-
er than other areas of the county. I would like to thank everyone 
who helped at and baked for this event. The team work for our 
events is fantastic and more importantly extremely reliable and al-
so the support from the local area.£1500 was raised for Church 
funds which is a great start to the year. 
 

 At time of writing there are 7 tickets left for the first sitting at 
12 of the Spring Lunch at Low Caythorpe on Tuesday 8th 
March  and 7 for the second sitting at 1.30 p.m. so please let me 
know quickly if you would like to come. Tel: 420237 
 

 There will be a Bridge Day on Wednesday April 27th if you 
know anyone who can play Bridge and wants to bring a 4 for a ta-
ble at Rudston Village Hall. Contact Wendy Proctor on 420602. 
The day includes coffee on arrival and a 2 course lunch- hot main 
course and sweet and coffee & glass of wine. 
 

Thank you for your support in the past . 
June Sellers (Social Secretary ) 

 
11 

 The question of buses around the village hasn't been 
dropped altogether, with attention now turning to the “pinch point” 
when there are parked vehicles for midweek events at church.  
Thank you to those who completed the bus survey forms though.  
Those have been duly passed on to the county council. 
 

 Meanwhile amendments to the 124 service have now been 
published.  The Acklams service finishes on Thursday, 31st 
March, and there will be no further Saturday service.  (Last of 
those 26th March)  E.Y.M.S. then takes over with a Ruston Parva 
to Bridlington run on Wednesdays, and a Boynton to Driffield on 
Thursdays.  Both will call in Rudston.  Timings are 10 a.m. for Bri-
dlington with a return at 1 p.m. on Wednesdays taking 20 
minutes, and 9.35 a.m. for Driffield with a return at 1 p.m. on 
Thursdays.  As noted previously that meanders around other vil-
lages and will take 40 minutes.  
 

 A new Register of Electors was received at Christmas, 
which showed a reduction of four on the previous year.  However, 
February updates then showed an increase of three, so it is prob-
ably safe to say that the population of the village remains fairly 
constant.   
 

 The next parish council meeting is to be on Wednesday, 23rd 
March, when our PCSO, Andy Milner, also hopes to attend.  From 
a subsequent letter by the area Inspector it seems his role has 
changed slightly, but we are assured (of course) that response to 
incidents and public safety remain top priorities.  One of the 
changes is the discontinuing of monthly police reports, but the 
PCSO hopes to keep us informed by e-mail of local happenings.  
There has only been one of those to date with nothing for Rud-
ston.  The disappearance of the 14 year-old girl from the village 
would be a higher level police matter, and I'm sure everyone was 
relieved when she was soon found safe and well.  
 

 Communities are being invited to take part in a “Clean for 
the Queen” event taking place over a long weekend 4-6th March.  
The idea is a general litter clearance, ahead of the Queen's 90th 
Birthday later in the year.   
Continued on page 12 


